
“Our government is out of control.” –
Dr. Robert Malone

Dr. Robert Malone, co-inventor of the mRNA technology explains how ten’s of
thousands of physicians & scientists are being canceled simply for
questioning the official Covid-19 narrative. The text of the video is below
in case YouTube removes the video.

Our government is out of control. And they are lawless. They completely
disregard bioethics. They completely disregard the federal common rule. They
have broken all the rules that I know of, that I’ve been trained on for years
and years and years. These mandates are explicitly inconsistent with the
Nuremberg Code. They’re explicitly inconsistent with the Belmont Report. They
are flat-out illegal and they don’t care. When you see this kind of
decoupling of public policy from logic, then it causes thinking people to say
“what the hell’s going on here?” And then we go down the rabbit hole is that
this? that? or the other thing?

One of the things in that spectrum of what’s going on is that the emergency
use authorizations are predicated on policy determinations that we’re in a
state of emergency. Those are now two years old. They’re expiring. I’m not
saying this is what’s going on in their head. But there is another perverse
incentive here to amplify the fear porn. And to amplify, if you buy into the
hypothesis, that for some reason, there are incentives for the government to
maintain the state of emergency, that is one explanation, given that those
declarations are expiring, and will have to be re-implemented. Because if
they’re not, then all of this emergency use authorization vanishes like dust.

It’s hard for me to reconcile the behavior of the government and its public
health decisions with the data. Is it incompetence? Or is there some ulterior
political motive? Or are they just dumb, stupid?

We’re in an environment in which truth and consequences are fungible. This is
modern media management and warfare. The truth is what those that are
managing the trusted news initiative, say it is. In my case, I’m the
president of the International Alliance of physicians and scientists. We’re
over 16,000 people from all over the world, physicians, and scientists. And
you can find our website at globalCOVIDsummit.org. We are gobsmacked about
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what’s going on. And we are shut down, censored, demeaned — fill in the blank
— all over the world. And they’re taking our licenses because we are speaking
about these matters.

And you can label me however you want to label me. I don’t care. I’ve done
what I’ve done in my career. I’m at a stage at 62 years old. I’ve got a farm.
It’s almost paid off. I raise horses. I love my wife. You know, I’ve been
married a long time. My kids are both married. I got grandkids, man. Oh, I
don’t need this. There’s this claim. I’m doing all this because I seek
attention. Trust me. This is not a fun thing to be doing at this stage.

Physicians at FLCCC (Front Line COVID-19 Critical Care Alliance) in senior
positions, Peter McCullough, people at the culmination of exceptional
careers, Paul Merrick, an exceptional physician by any standards, run out of
his hospital, demeaned, destroyed, actively attacked, trying to take his
license. People are losing faith in the whole system. They’re losing faith in
the scientific enterprise. They’re losing faith in our government.

I like to say when I give rallies, do you remember back a couple of years
ago, when you felt sorry for the people in the People’s Republic of China
because their internet was filtered? They weren’t allowed free speech. Their
government told him what to do and think. Now, here we are.

And the next thing that we all feel sorry about is the social credit system.

Wake up, folks.
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